HAPP STEERING GROUP

12 JUNE 2007

  MEETING WITH ALAN BERRY OF SWERDA AND HAPP

Those Present. Alan Berry (SWERDA) Cllr JohnPollard (Group Chairman) Roger Winterburn (Community Agent) Sally Newby and Tatia Mitchell (PDC)

Joe Colliver (Transport Delivery group Chairman) John Nunn (Business and Enterprise Delivery Group Chairman) Frank Scott-Mance (Heritage Delivery Group Chairman) Jacqui  Head (Acting Chairman of Tourism Delivery Group)

David Raymer (Hayle Day Care Centre Chairman)

Alan had asked for the meeting to help his work in preparing a report to the Board of SWERDA

He stressed that he had to show that the investment made in the MCTi process is  seen to be “Value for Money”

He added that the proposals need to be the wishes of the community and be relevant to the aims of the RDA. Economic development is a very important part of the work of the RDA and our proposals should take this into account. 

Sally Newby said that we were well aware of this and pointed to the work on the Wave Hub the ING proposals for the harbour and the Townscape/Streetscape projects.

Alan agreed but added that we need to create quality jobs not just jobs at the minimum wage.

John Nunn explained the proposals discussed at the Business & Enterprise Group

A centre for extreme sports was one project and the group were looking to create a centre of excellence and a centre for education in all aspects of watersports.

John stressed that these were in the early stages of development at the moment.

The group were also seeking to create a brand for Hayle and a corporate image and would help with the wave Hub project if possible.

Alan said that focusing on alternative energy was excellent and that if a feasibility study were needed he would do what he could to help.

John Nunn added that the last meeting was addressed by Rachel Cresswell who gave an excellent presentation on starting a business. The meeting was poorly attended

 Following that John was able to help two people who were finding it difficult to make contacts to further their business. They thanked John and the group as they had been much more successful.

Sally mentioned the importance of the private sector and added that there had been a lot more interest from that area of late regarding setting up new businesses/

Joe Colliver Chairman of Traffic & Transport Group outlined the work of his group They had been trying to persuade officers from Highways Agency to discuss a proposal to reduce traffic congestion in Hayle by building a slip road at Tolroy to stop heavy lorries from the packing station coming through the town.

So far there has been some reluctance from the Agency to come to the group.

Joe asked Alan if it was true that much of the dual carriageway needed in the west of the county would not be completed until 2016

Alan explained that it was not within his power to implement this but the RDA would consult with Highways on this

Joe asked if we had to wait for INGs proposals before doing anything 

Sally pointed that Matt Barton was in touch with ING on a regular basis

Jim Wright added that there had been other plans for Tolroy including a hospital and other ventures 

John Nunn asked if we could hear something from the Government Office South West

Alan said he would try to contact someone with a view to that proposal

 Alan added that there has been a budget of £15 million over 3 years for the entire MCTi project.

John Pollard stressed that we have been at the forefront of the MCTI process and we should strive to remain there.     

Frank Scott- Mance spoke about the work of the Heritage Group. Tony Walden, the Streetscape officer had addressed the last meeting. He had indicated the buildings, which were on the list of that project for refurbishment The cinema was a particular point of interest as it seems there might be some positive movement on it shortly.

Frank is to speak to the Towans Partnership as there may be a chance of creating another point of access to the beach. There is also a plan to revive the blue plaque system of marking important buildings.

John Pollard briefly outlined the work of the Community Wellbeing Group

Projects include

An activity centre

A Watersports centre

A Community Centre at Carew House

John mentioned that The Devon & Cornwall Police were attending a meeting to discuss policing and answer questions

David Raymer reminded everyone of the importance of the elderly in the community 

Jacqui Head stressed the need for communication in all aspects of the MCTi process and in our groups in particular.

Alan thanked the members for coming to the meeting and said he had gathered some very useful information, which would help his report.

